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USDA’s Target Center at 202–720–2600 
(voice and TTY). 

To file a written complaint of 
discrimination, write USDA, Office of 
the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, 
1400 Independence Avenue SW., 
Washington, DC 20250–9410 or call 
202–720–5964 (voice and TTY). USDA 
is an equal opportunity provider and 
employer. 

Done at Washington, DC, on August 22, 
2014. 
Mary Frances Lowe, 
U.S. Manager for Codex Alimentarius. 
[FR Doc. 2014–20417 Filed 8–27–14; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3410–DM–P 

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 

Forest Service 

Pike & San Isabel Resource Advisory 
Committee Meeting 

AGENCY: Forest Service, USDA. 
ACTION: Notice of meetings. 

SUMMARY: The Pike & San Isabel 
Resource Advisory Committee will meet 
in Pueblo, Colorado. The committee is 
meeting as authorized under the Secure 
Rural Schools and Community Self- 
Determination Act (Pub. L. 110–343) 
and in compliance with the Federal 
Advisory Committee Act. The purpose 
of the meetings is for project discussion 
and recommendation to the Designated 
Federal Official. 
DATES: The meetings will be held on 
September 16, 2014 and September 22, 
2014 and will begin at 9:30 a.m. 
ADDRESSES: The meetings will be held at 
the Supervisor’s Office of the Pike & San 
Isabel National Forests, Cimarron and 
Comanche National Grasslands (PSICC) 
at 2840 Kachina Dr., Pueblo, Colorado. 
Written comments should be sent to 
Barbara Timock, PSICC, 2840 Kachina 
Dr., Pueblo, CO 81008. Comments may 
also be sent via email to btimock@
fs.fed.us, or via facsimile to 719–553– 
1416. 

All comments, including names and 
addresses when provided, are placed in 
the record and are available for public 
inspection and copying. The public may 
inspect comments received at PSICC, 
2840 Kachina Dr., Pueblo, CO 81008. 
Visitors are encouraged to call ahead to 
719–553–1415 to facilitate entry into the 
building. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Barbara Timock, RAC coordinator, 
USDA, Pike & San Isabel National 
Forests, 2840 Kachina Dr., Pueblo, CO 
81008; (719) 553–1415; Email btimock@
fs.fed.us. 

Individuals who use 
telecommunication devices for the deaf 
(TDD) may call the Federal Information 
Relay Service (FIRS) at 1–800–877–8339 
between 8:00 a.m. and 8:00 p.m., 
Eastern Standard Time, Monday 
through Friday. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
September 16 and September 22 
meetings are open to the public. The 
following business will be conducted: 
(1) Review project proposals (2) Vote 
and recommend projectes to DFO, (3) 
Public Comment. Persons who wish to 
bring related matters to the attention of 
the Committee may file written 
statements with the Committee staff 
before or after the meeting. Public input 
sessions will be provided and 
individuals who made written requests 
by September 12, 2014 will have the 
opportunity to address the Committee at 
those sessions. 

Dated: August 21, 2014. 
Diana M. Trujillo, 
Designated Federal Official. 
[FR Doc. 2014–20486 Filed 8–27–14; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3410–11–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

Submission for OMB Review; 
Comment Request 

The Department of Commerce will 
submit to the Office of Management and 
Budget (OMB) for clearance the 
following proposal for collection of 
information under the provisions of the 
Paperwork Reduction Act (44 U.S.C. 
Chapter 35). 

Agency: International Trade 
Administration (ITA). 

Title: SABIT Program: Applications 
and Questionnaires. 

OMB Control Number: 0625–0225. 
Form Number(s): ITA–4143P. 
Type of Request: Regular submission 

(extension of a current information 
collection). 

Number of Respondents: 2,000. 
Average Hours per Response: 3 hours 

for application; 2 hours for program exit 
questionnaire; 1 hour for alumni success 
story form. 

Burden Hours: 4,400. 
Needs and Uses: The information 

collected by the Special American 
Business Internship Training (SABIT) 
application for participation in the 
SABIT Group Program will be used by 
ITA staff to determine the quality of 
applicants for SABIT’s programs and 
create delegations of professionals from 
Eurasia and other regions. The program 
exit questionnaire will be used to 
improve the program by determining 

what worked and what did not work 
well. The alumni success form will be 
used to track SABIT alumni to 
determine how well the program is 
meeting its foreign policy objectives. 

Affected Public: International 
individuals or households; International 
businesses or other for-profit 
organizations. 

Frequency: Annually. 
Respondent’s Obligation: Voluntary. 
This information collection request 

may be viewed at reginfo.gov. Follow 
the instructions to view Department of 
Commerce collections currently under 
review by OMB. 

Written comments and 
recommendations for the proposed 
information collection should be sent 
within 30 days of publication of this 
notice to OIRA_Submission@
omb.eop.gov or fax to (202) 395–5806. 

Dated: August 22, 2014. 
Gwellnar Banks, 
Management Analyst, Office of the Chief 
Information Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2014–20439 Filed 8–27–14; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–HE–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

Census Bureau 

Proposed Information Collection; 
Comment Request; Manufacturers’ 
Shipments, Inventories, and Orders 
(M3) Survey 

AGENCY: U.S. Census Bureau, 
Commerce. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Department of 
Commerce, as part of its continuing 
effort to reduce paperwork and 
respondent burden, invites the general 
public and other Federal agencies to 
take this opportunity to comment on 
proposed and/or continuing information 
collections, as required by the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. 
DATES: To ensure consideration, written 
comments must be submitted on or 
before October 27, 2014. 
ADDRESSES: Direct all written comments 
to Jennifer Jessup, Departmental 
Paperwork Clearance Officer, 
Department of Commerce, Room 6616, 
14th and Constitution Avenue NW., 
Washington, DC 20230 (or via the 
Internet at jjessup@doc.gov). 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Requests for additional information or 
copies of the information collection 
instrument(s) and instructions should 
be directed to Mary Catherine Potter, 
U.S. Census Bureau, Manufacturing and 
Construction Division, 4600 Silver Hill 
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Rd., Room 7K157, Washington, DC 
20233–6913, (301) 763–4207 or via the 
Internet at mary.catherine.potter@
census.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION 

I. Abstract 
The U.S. Census Bureau plans to 

request an extension of the current 
Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) clearance of the Manufacturers’ 
Shipments, Inventories and Orders (M3) 
survey. The Manufacturers’ Shipments, 
Inventories, and Orders (M3) survey 
requests data from domestic 
manufacturers on form M–3 (SD), which 
will be mailed at the end of each month. 
Data requested are shipments, new 
orders, unfilled orders, total inventory, 
materials and supplies, work-in-process, 
and finished goods. It is currently the 
only survey that provides broad-based 
monthly statistical data on the economic 
conditions in the domestic 
manufacturing sector. 

The M3 survey is designed to measure 
current industrial activity and to 
provide an indication of future 
production commitments. The value of 
shipments measures the value of goods 
delivered during the month by domestic 
manufacturers. Estimates of new orders 
serve as an indicator of future 
production commitments and represent 
the current sales value of new orders 
received during the month, net of 
cancellations. Substantial accumulation 
or depletion of unfilled orders measures 
excess or deficient demand for 
manufactured products. The level of 
inventories, especially in relation to 
shipments, is frequently used to monitor 
the business cycle. 

We do not plan any changes to the M– 
3 (SD) form. The estimated total annual 
burden hours will remain 17,200. 

II. Method of Collection 
Respondents submit data on form M– 

3 (SD) via mail, or via the Internet. 
Analysts call respondents who usually 
report, to obtain data in time for 
preparing the monthly estimates. 

III. Data 
OMB Control Number: 0607–0008. 
Form Number(s): M–3 (SD). 
Type of Review: Regular submission. 
Affected Public: Businesses, large and 

small, or other for profit. 
Estimated Number of Respondents: 

4,300. 
Estimated Time per Response: 20 

minutes. 
Estimated Total Annual Burden 

Hours: 17,200. 
Estimated Total Annual Cost to 

Public: $0. 
Respondent’s Obligation: Voluntary. 

Legal Authority: Title 13 U.S.C. 131 
and 182. 

IV. Request for Comments 

Comments are invited on: (a) Whether 
the proposed collection of information 
is necessary for the proper performance 
of the functions of the agency, including 
whether the information shall have 
practical utility; (b) the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimate of the burden 
(including hours and cost) of the 
proposed collection of information; (c) 
ways to enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected; and (d) ways to minimize the 
burden of the collection of information 
on respondents, including through the 
use of automated collection techniques 
or other forms of information 
technology. 

Comments submitted in response to 
this notice will be summarized and/or 
included in the request for OMB 
approval of this information collection; 
they also will become a matter of public 
record. 

Dated: August 22, 2014. 
Glenna Mickelson, 
Management Analyst, Office of the Chief 
Information Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2014–20440 Filed 8–27–14; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–07–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

Census Bureau 

Proposed Information Collection; 
Comment Request; Federal Statistical 
System Public Opinion Survey 

AGENCY: U.S. Census Bureau, 
Commerce. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Department of 
Commerce, as part of its continuing 
effort to reduce paperwork and 
respondent burden, invites the general 
public and other Federal agencies to 
take this opportunity to comment on 
proposed and/or continuing information 
collections, as required by the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, 
Public Law 104–13 (44 U.S.C. 
3506(c)(2)(A)). 

DATES: To ensure consideration, written 
comments must be submitted on or 
before October 27, 2014. 
ADDRESSES: Direct all written comments 
to Jennifer Jessup, Departmental 
Paperwork Clearance Officer, 
Department of Commerce, Room 6616, 
14th and Constitution Avenue NW., 
Washington, DC 20230 (or via the 
Internet at jjessup@doc.gov). 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Requests for additional information or 
copies of the information collection 
instrument(s) and instructions should 
be directed to Jennifer Hunter Childs, 
Jennifer.hunter.childs@census.gov 202– 
603–4827, U.S. Census Bureau, Center 
for Survey Measurement, 4600 Silver 
Hill Road, Washington, DC 20233. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

I. Abstract 
From December 2009 through April 

2010, the Census Bureau contracted the 
Gallup Organization to conduct a 
nightly poll of the public’s opinion 
toward the 2010 Census, public 
awareness of Census promotional 
efforts, and intent to mail back their 
Census forms. The nationally 
representative, probability-based, 
sample of 200 respondents per night, 
sampled from RDD and cell frames, 
estimates, based on aggregating these 
data over week-long time periods 
provided nearly immediate feedback on 
public reaction to national events that 
could possibly influence response to the 
2010 Census, and on the success or 
failure of our communications campaign 
messaging. 

The Census Bureau used this feedback 
to make communication campaign 
decisions during data collection that 
contributed to achieving a mail-back 
participation rate of 74%, despite 
increased vacancy rates due to the 
economic downturn, increased public 
skepticism about the role of the Federal 
Government, and a general decline in 
survey response rates during the decade 
that crossed both public and private 
sector surveys. 

From February 2012 through March 
2014, the Gallup Organization 
conducted the Federal Statistical 
System (FSS) Public Opinion Survey 
conducted under a contract with the 
U.S. Census Bureau. The mission 
critical objective was to track public 
opinion toward statistics produced by 
the Federal Government. During this 
time, we saw a relatively stable level of 
trust in Federal statistics until several 
events became headlines in the news, 
including scandals involving the IRS 
and NSA and then the Government 
shutdown of 2013. As these events 
progressed, we saw a downturn in trust 
in Federal statistics, which also 
happened to correlate with a decrease in 
response rates to several Census Bureau 
surveys. Without being able to 
determine causal factors, we are 
interested in pursuing further data 
collection to try to understand these 
possible causal relationships. To date, 
the data have been gathered nightly 
from small (n = 200) independent cross- 
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